
A Weight Lifted
The last game night I shared with my dear friends was a very
special one especially as the night turned into the wee hours
of the morning.  09-12-08.  How fitting that Emily’s passing
would occur 7 years after the country picked itself up a day
after what will undoubtedly be seen as one of the worst (if
not the worst) tragedies to befall this country.  09-12-01,
Emily spearheaded a campaign to send supplies overseas to our
men and women.  A campaign which is still going on today. 
Shortly after midnight on 09-12-09, I mentioned that this was
the anniversary of my mentor’s passing.  I felt a heavy weight
upon my shoulders.  Lisa told Megan, Chris, and I to form a
circle around the kitchen island and join hands.  Chris then
said a short word of prayer that lifted the weight right off
my shoulders.  My three best friends.

Strangely on Tuesday, word had spread that Patrick Swayze had
lost his battle with cancer.  This fell on the anniversary of
Emily’s burial.  Oddly enough, I was never a huge fan of Mr.
Swayze’s work.  Having a younger sister who enjoyed nothing
more than to watch Dirty Dancing ad nauseum kind of turned me
off of his acting ability.   The first time I watched the
movie, I actually kind of enjoyed it, but it got old really
fast.  I did, however, enjoy Ghost (Yes, I admit it… I’m a
softie).  However, anyone who can bravely battle a terminal
disease  under  the  limelight  and  battle  constant  tabloid
bombardment is worthy of some praise.

Thanks again �
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Skating On Very Thin Ice
I  was  debating  on  which  blog  to  write  this  post.  I,
personally, have had enough of filmmakers making the same
movie over and over again and attempting to make it a sequel.
There has been Cruel Intentions I and II (based on the film
Dangerous Liasons). It even had the same characters but played
by different actors. Last night, The Cutting Edge 3 premiered.
I did not tune in as I have seen the first movie at least once
(and that is enough, thank you). The first movie starred D.B.
Sweeney (a B-movie actor if there ever was one) as a hockey
player who either is passed his prime or is injured. Somehow,
he becomes the partner of an Olympic-medal hopeful figure
skater (Moira Kelley). What follows is as predictable as any
Dirty  Dancing-esque  movie  could  be.  The  two  meet,  argue,
attempt to work together, fall apart, get back together, and
finally perfect their routine enough to compete. Did I mention
that they also fall in love…. how predictable?

OH….  forgive  me  please.  The  Cutting  Edge  2  features  the
daughter of the characters of the original. It seems she has
the same dream as her mother and meets and falls for her
headstrong, stubborn skating partner. I’m sure that it is as
brilliant as the first movie…. only the character names have
been changed (or most) to protect the integrity of the first
movie.

Unfortunately, I could find no synopsis for The Cutting Edge 3
to compare the plots of the trilogy. However, I can provide
the following as a possible scenario:

A former hockey pro reluctantly agrees to become the partner
of a stubborn, self-centered Olympic figure skating hopeful.
Sexual tension begins to rise as they struggle to go for the
gold.

Strange, but they seem like a case of been there, seen that,
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and seeing that was not so great. So enough of Hollywood
rehashes posing as sequels even if they are direct to video or
made-for-television. At the very least, Grease 2 attempted to
be a completely different story… but that is another turkey.

https://www.blockbuster.com/catalog/movieDetails/108253

